Notice of Declaratory Statement

DEPARTMENT OF BUSINESS AND PROFESSIONAL REGULATION
Construction Industry Licensing Board
The Construction Industry Licensing Board hereby gives notice of the issuance of an Order regarding the Petition for Declaratory Statement for Bruce Landers, filed on August 9, 2010. The Notice of Petition for Declaratory Statement was published in Vol. 36, No. 35, of the September 3, 2010, Florida Administrative Weekly. The Board considered the Petition at a duly-noticed public meeting held on September 10, 2010. The petition requested the Board’s interpretation of Section 489.105(3)(c), Florida Statutes, and whether building contractors permitted to perform remodeling, repair, or improvement of any size building if the services do not affect the structural members of a building.

The Board’s Order, filed on October 15, 2010 answers the Petition for Declaratory Statement. Building contractors may install non-structural, non-load-bearing windows and doors in buildings greater than 3 stories in height, pursuant to Section 489.105(3)(c), Florida Statutes.

A copy of the Board’s Order may be obtained by contacting: G. W. Harrell, Executive Director, Construction Industry Licensing Board, P. O. Box 5257, Tallahassee, Florida 32314-5257.

